
LETTER OF AGREEMENT 
between the STATE 
OF ALASKA and the 

ALASKA STATE EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION 
representing the 

GENERAL GOVERNMENT UNIT 

LOA extensions 

23GG005 
 
In recognition of Letter of Agreements (LOAs) signed during the life of the 2019-2022 collective 
bargaining agreement, the parties recognize that the renewal process of all LOAs will not be 
completed by July 1, 2022 and agree to continue honoring all LOAs that were set to expire on June 
30, 2022, unless specifically cancelled by its own terms or superseded, through September 30, 2022 

 
This agreement is effective upon signing. This agreement is entered into solely to address the 
specific circumstances of this particular situation. It does not establish any practice or precedent 
between parties. 

 
FOR THE STATE OF ALASKA: FOR ASEA/AFSCME Local 52: 

Kate Sheehan, Director Jake Metcalfe 
Division of Personnel & Labor Relations Executive Director 
Department of Administration 

 

 
 6/20/2022 

Date Date 

for Kate Sheehan

6/20/22

/*Signature on File*//*Signature on File*/




